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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
PRESTON NIBLACK, DIRECTOR
JEFFREY RODUS, FIRST DEPUTY DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

INTRO. NO:  1009-A
COMMITTEE:  Contracts

	TITLE:  A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to an annual report on preferred source contract awards.

	SPONSOR(S): Council Members Koppell and Mealy, Lander, Brewer, Chin, Fidler, James, Mendez, Williams, Wills, Lappin, Rodriguez, Van Bramer, Mark-Viverito, Ferreras, Barron, Jackson, and Halloran.


SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION:  Proposed Intro.  No. 1009-A would require the city chief procurement officer to publish an annual report detailing procurement of preferred source products by each city agency.  The report would include, for contracts valued at $20,000 or more whose primary purpose is to acquire the types of products set forth in the list of preferred source offerings promulgated by the New York State Office of General Services, the total value of each preferred source product procured from preferred source vendors; the total value of such goods procured from non-preferred source vendors; and the total value of all preferred source products procured.  Such report would be due to the speaker of the City Council not later than October 1 following the fiscal year included in the report and would be required to be posted on the Mayor’s Office of Contract Services website.

EFFECTIVE DATE: One year following enactment, however city agencies, officers, employees and the city chief procurement officer shall prepare for implementation prior to the effective date.
FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal Year 2015.
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT:
	

	Effective FY15
	FY Succeeding Effective FY16
	Full Fiscal Impact FY15

	Revenues
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Net
	$0
	$0
	$0


IMPACT ON REVENUES: None
IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: None.
SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: N/A.
SOURCE OF INFORMATION: Mayor’s Office of Contract Services.
ESTIMATE PREPARED BY: Regina Poreda Ryan, Deputy Director.
[bookmark: _GoBack]LEGISLATIVE HISTORY: Intro.  No. 1009 was introduced to the City Council on February 27, 2013 and referred to the Committee on Contracts.  The Committee held a hearing on November 18, 2013, amended the bill and laid the bill over.  The Committee is scheduled to vote on Proposed Intro. 1009-A on December 9, 2013 and the City Council will consider it on December 10, 2013.
DATE SUBMITTED TO COUNCIL: December 9, 2013.
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